



## CAT Booster Meeting 2/13/25

March	
5 Choir Late winter concert 7pm	5 Choir Late winter concert 7pm
April	
11 & 12 Drama show 7pm	Break
May	
9 Drama awards/Fine arts signing/Spring cabaret 6pm	
14 Choir Spring concert 7pm	14 Choir Spring concert 7pm
23 A cappella Mic'd 7pm	
31 A cappella Alumni association dinner	

### February Meeting Agenda:

1. Directors' Report:
  - a. HS Drama - Footloose
    - i. Located 4 church pews - Boosters to donate gas money and someone to drive the van to pick them up
    - ii. Daytime lock-in is 2/15 – Boosters to provide 17 pizzas
  - b. JS Drama
    - i. No updates – might want to do something in late March for the students
  - c. Aca/Choir
    - i. ICHSA
      1. Congrats to the ICHSA Quarter Final Champions!
      2. Lisa will be working on goody bags for students and adults
      3. Semifinals are March 21<sup>st</sup> at 8pm
      4. Poll has been sent out to parents asking who is staying overnight
    - ii. Choir
      1. Gearing up for concert March 5<sup>th</sup>
  - d. Summer Camp – still TBD, will ask directors
2. Variety Show Reflections
  - a. Too many conflicts happening around the same time. Will check with Directors on what Variety Show will look like next year.
3. Executive Board Nominations for 2024-2025
  - a. Vote at March Meeting
    - i. If there's interest, email Mary
4. Footloose Planning
  - a. Show week meals – Lisa is still working on show week meals.
  - b. Sellables Committee – Mary shared that she has a great team in place.
  - c. Cappies Gala/room – Ashlyn to send details for Cappies room theme to Mary by end of February. Meeting possibly for February 26<sup>th</sup> after Footloose.
5. Student Updates
  - a. Murder Mystery dinner scheduled for March 9<sup>th</sup> at 7pm
  - b. Trading card company (no charge for the space)
  - c. Sign up genius for salad, 2L soda, and possibly desserts
  - d. Working on catering for the rest of the food but asked the group for any other suggestions
  - e. Theme is 'Murder in the Garden'
  - f. Target audience is patrons of the Trading Card Academy
  - g. Juniors and seniors only will be helping
  - h. Next planning meeting is 2/13 at McDonald's 6-8p

6. Remaining Committee Reports
  - a. Treasurer – Nancy gave an update on finances
  - b. Senior Stuff –
    - i. Scholarships committee – committee has been formed
    - ii. Banners – will check with directors on senior banners
    - iii. Recognizing Seniors for a “senior night”
      1. Madison idea to share photos and videos on a disk to take home after the show
      2. Do we want to do a special gift for seniors during Footloose to celebrate the seniors
7. Upcoming Events
  - a. Kid Zone Food Truck Rally – May 17<sup>th</sup> 4-10p
  - b. 37 trucks will be there
  - c. Kid Zone is currently outside of OTR and Sycamore Street. Waiting to hear if we can use the OTR patio.
  - d. District would like to rent some larger games as long as we have people to run them.
  - e. Could we get mics for Aca students to perform as openers?
8. Final Thoughts
  - a. Things to put on radar: Fine Arts Signing Day, Drama Banquet, Mic’d
    - i. Need to get sign up out for students who will be a part of the Fine Arts Signing

#### **Questions for Directors**

1. Latest with Summer Camp
2. Latest with Variety Show
3. Latest with Senior Banners
4. How can we recognize Seniors during Footloose or during any other event?